
 
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION III 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL  60532-4352 
 

 
 
 
Derek Fogle 
Environmental Coordinator 
Waupaca Foundry, Inc. 
9856 State Hwy. 66 
Tell City, IN  47586 

SUBJECT:   TERMINATION OF RADIOACTIVE MATERIALS LICENSE FOR WAUPACA 
FOUNDRY, INC., NRC MATERIALS LICENSE NO. 48-15031-01 

Dear Mr. Fogle: 

In NRC Form 314, “Certificate of Disposition of Materials,” dated August 11, 2023, and your 
letter dated August 31, 2023, you requested termination of your U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) Materials License No. 48-15031-01. Your requests are available 
electronically from the Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) at 
Accession Nos. ML23233A024 and ML23249A233. 

During the course of my review of your requests, I identified that you are in possession of two 
Ohmart/VEGA Model SH-F1, S/N 6652GK and 19399GK, fixed gauging devices that are subject 
to registration in accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 
31.5(c)(13). Please complete and submit the NRC Form 664, “General License Registration,” to 
the following address: 

Director, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
ATTN: Document Control Desk/GLTS 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington DC 20555-0001 

For additional information, please refer to the U.S. NRC’s General License Registration and 
Tracking webpage:  https://www.nrc.gov/materials/miau/miau-reg-initiatives/gen-license.html 

Your requests identified that all specifically licensed devices acquired under the authority of this 
license have been accounted for and appropriately transferred.  Documentation of the 
transfer/disposal of radioactive materials, including associated leak test reports were reviewed.  

Based on this review, it appears that all specifically licensed devices have been removed from 
your facility and residual radioactive material attributable to licensed activities does not exceed 
current U.S. NRC criteria.  Your facility is suitable for release to unrestricted use, and U.S. NRC 
Materials License No. 48-15031-01 is hereby terminated. 

An environmental assessment for this action is not required because this action is categorically 
excluded under 10 CFR §51.22(c). 
  

September 22, 2023 

https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/part031/part031-0005.html
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/part031/part031-0005.html
https://www.nrc.gov/docs/ML1308/ML13083A250.pdf
https://www.nrc.gov/materials/miau/miau-reg-initiatives/gen-license.html
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/part051/part051-0022.html
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In accordance with 10 CFR §2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a copy of 
this letter and its enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the NRC’s ADAMS, accessible from the NRC website at: 
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 

If you have questions, please contact me at (630) 829-9737 or Jason.Kelly@nrc.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jason M. Kelly, MPH 
Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing Branch 

 
Docket No.:  030-08461 
License No.:  48-15031-01 
Control No.:  636808 
 
Enclosure: Amendment No. 18 to U.S. NRC Materials License No. 48-15031-01 (Terminated) 
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